	  Confirmed


MINUTES of the meeting of the SUFFOLK and NORFOLK Joint HEALTH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE held on Wednesday 26 September 2007 at 10.30 am in The Council Chamber, Gt. Yarmouth Town Hall, Gt. Yarmouth, Norfolk.
PRESENT:

Suffolk County Councillors:

Councillors Malcolm Cherry, David Lockwood (Chairman), David Yorke-Edwards.
Co-opted Members:

Councillors Susan Vincent [Forest Heath District Council], Peter Collecott [Waveney District Council]

Norfolk County Councillors:

Councillors Jane Howe, Janice Eells (Vice Chairman), Brian Walker

Co-opted Member:

Councillor Susan Weymouth [Gt.Yarmouth Borough Council]

1. apologies for absence and substitutions

None received.
2. declarations of interests and dispensations

No declarations of interests or dispensations were received. 

3. Minutes of the meeting held on 18 june 2007
The Minutes of the meeting held on 18 June 2007 were agreed as a correct record, subject to the following amendment:
Minute No. 6 – Great Yarmouth and Waveney Primary Care Trust.

The first line of the 4th paragraph be amended to read: ‘In answer to further questions, the Committee were advised that 40% of the PCT budget……..’
4. results of the Great yarmouth and waveney primary care trust (pct) consultation ‘a healthier future’
The Committee considered a paper which set out an interim summary of the issues that have been identified in the PCT consultation on future service developments in the locality entitled ‘A Healthier Future’. 
Mr Bernard Williamson (Chairman) and Mr Mike Stonard (Chief Executive of Gt.Yarmouth and Waveney PCT) outlined the interim findings which had been prepared by staff at the University of East Anglia (UEA) from responses received from the public and other organisations and bodies that had been consulted. The Committee were also advised of the methodology used to gain comments and views on the consultation document and its contents. It was noted that although 540 responses had been received to date, the interim summary detailed 287 of those responses. Of note were comments and views regarding service development preferences and other areas of service development suggested for the PCT to consider.
The Committee received information, by way of questions and discussion, regarding the process and the next steps. The Committee noted that the PCT were intending to hold a workshop on the 12 October 2007 to consider the responses received and determine the way forward. 
Decision:
 The Committee agreed:
i) That details of the interim summary of the consultation be noted, 

ii) That the PCT submit a final report on the outcomes of the consultation and provide details of proposals for implementation to the Committee at its meeting on 21st November 2007,

iii) That the PCT include in its report feedback received at its workshop to be held on 12th October 2007.
Reason for decision: The Committee were content with the consultation process and congratulated the PCT on the presentation and detail of the consultation document. It wished to learn the final outcomes of the consultation exercise and also the implementation plans that would arise from the process. In respect of the workshop to be held on the 12 October 2007, the Committee asked that it be advised of the feedback received. 
Alternative options:  None considered.
Declarations of Interest: None declared.
5. impact of changes to the Gt.Yarmouth & waveney pct block contracts with the james paget university hospitals nhs Foundation Trust 
The Committee considered a paper which addressed issues arising from the changes to the block contracts between the Gt.Yarmouth & Waveney PCT and the James Paget University Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust.
Mr John Hemming (Chairman) and Julie Cave (Director of Finance & Performance, James Paget University Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust), provided details of the actions taken by the Trust as a result of changes made to the block contracts by the PCT, amounting to a negotiated reduction of £600K. 
The Committee noted that this had been achieved through savings from the transfer of accommodation and associated services at Lowestoft Hospital and at Northgate Hospital to the James Paget University Hospitals. Also, the management of a GP Ward at Northgate Hospital had been transferred from the hospital to the management of the PCT. These changes had been consulted on with the public at the time via a consultation document issued jointly by the PCT and Trust. 

Decision: 

i) That the information provided regarding the changes implemented by the Hospital Trust as a result of changes to the block contracts be noted,

ii) That the Committee is satisfied that there had been no detrimental effect on patient services. 

iii) That the Trust presents a wider report covering its work to the Committee on the 21st November 2007. 
Reason for decision: The Committee required reassurance from the Hospital Trust that there had been no detrimental effect upon patient services as a result of changes to the block contracts. It had been assured by the Trust Chairman and Director of Finance & Performance that this was the case.
Alternative options:  None
Declarations of Interest: None
6. consultation on the provision of in-patient mental health services in gt.yarmouth and lowestoft
The Committee considered a paper setting out details of the consultation to be carried out between the 1st October and the 30th December 2007 by Gt. Yarmouth & Waveney PCT covering the provision of older people’s in-patient mental health services in Gt. Yarmouth.
Linda Offord, (Head of Joint Commissioning, Gt. Yarmouth & Waveney PCT) outlined the purpose and detail of the consultation process. It was noted that the provision of in-patient facilities for older people with mental health problems in Waveney and Great Yarmouth has been an issue that previous Primary Care Trusts had been discussing for sometime; the concerns have been that older people’s mental health service modernisation has not kept pace with that for adults. 
The Committee were advised that the Gt.Yarmouth and Waveney PCT, at its June 2007 Board meeting, considered a paper proposing a consultation on moving in-patient facilities from Northgate Hospital In Gt Yarmouth to existing spare accommodation at Carlton Court in Lowestoft, which would also give the re-investment opportunity for new community based services.  
The East of England Strategic Health Authority has also been kept informed. A multi agency working group has been brought together to develop the model for these services and to agree performance-monitoring measures. While this would be an interim solution, it was also noted that longer term plans will be developed with both Norfolk and Suffolk County Council partners.

The Committee received information, by way of questions and discussion, regarding the process and the next steps.
Decision:
 Following discussion, it was agreed:
i) That the information provided regarding the consultation process be noted,

ii) That arrangements are made for the Committee to visit Northgate Hospital and Carlton Court, either in small groups or as a committee on a date to be determined,

iii) That Committee members send any individual comments on the consultation directly to the PCT,

iv) That the Trust provides a final report on the outcome of the consultation to the Committee in March 2008.
Reason for decision:  The Committee noted the reasons driving the need for change and were content, at this stage with the plans for the consultation process. It was considered important for members to visit both Northgate Hospital and Carlton Court to gain a greater understanding of the issues. Members were asked to submit any individual comments during the consultation process directly to the Trust. The Committee asked that a full report on the outcomes of the consultation be presented to it in March 2008.
Alternative options:  None.
Declarations of Interest: None.
7.    POTENTIAL SCRUTINYOF HEALTHCHECK SUBMISSIONS IN GT.  YARMOUTH AND WAVENEY LOCALITY
              The Committee considered a paper setting out potential scrutiny of Healthcheck submissions in the Gt. Yarmouth and Waveney locality for 2007/2008.

The Committee noted that Suffolk Health Scrutiny Committee had established a working party to carry out this scrutiny which had been considered a success. It was noted that Norfolk Health Scrutiny Committee had not yet carried out this scrutiny.

               Following discussion, it was agreed:

               Decision: That the matter be reconsidered at the meeting on 21st November 2007 following receipt of the more information regarding the process carried out for this scrutiny by Suffolk Health Scrutiny Committee.

               Reason for decision: to ensure that the Committee had the appropriate information to determine whether or not this matter should be subject to scrutiny.

              Alternative options:  None.

            Declarations of Interest: None.

8.         FORWARD WORK PLAN
            Consideration was given to the Forward Work Plan.

           Decision:
      That the following matters be considered at the 21st November 2007 meeting:

i) Gt.Yarmouth & Waveney PCT final report on consultation ‘A Healthier Future’,

ii) James Paget University Hospital NHS Foundation Trust report regarding services provided,

iii) A further report on the potential scrutiny of the Healthcheck    submissions 2007/2008.

9.       URGENT BUSINESS
          None.
The meeting closed at 12.50 pm.
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